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Mayor’s Message
Our Great Outdoor Spaces Are 
Worth Continued Investment

For many, city parks and recreation areas are 
where a lifetime of memories are made: family 

picnics, ball games, nature walks, summer concerts, 
trips to the playground, splashes in the fountain. 

A strong parks system provides so many other 
benefits, too. Parks and natural 
areas allow area wildlife to flour-
ish, they improve our air quality, 
raise property values, increase 
connectivity for pedestrians and 
cyclists and add aesthetic value 
for residents and visitors alike.

While it is never easy to build 
consensus, an overwhelming 
majority of residents agree that 
Wilsonville’s parks, natural areas, sports fields and 
other recreational areas contribute a great deal to the 
enjoyment of living here. 

In 2018, 97 percent of respondents to our Com-
munity Survey rated Wilsonville’s parks highly; 95 
percent said Wilsonville was a good/excellent place 
to raise a family.

The City Council shares your affinity for high-
quality outdoor amenities, which positively affect 
our mental and physical well-being in so many 
ways. With public support, we would like to build 
the parks and amenities prioritized through public 
input during the development of the Parks Master 
Plan. New recreational spaces will allow current and 
future generations to enjoy our prized natural areas 
as Wilsonville continues to evolve.

Recently, Wilsonville Parks and Recreation estab-
lished an 18-person Parks Bond Task Force. Their 
job is to help City staff perform due diligence before 
a determination is made whether to put a future 
Parks Bond Measure before voters.

Representing a wide array of the City’s geographic 
interests and activity groups, the Task Force is meet-
ing periodically between now and March to review 
the City’s adopted long-range plans, to identify 
development projects for consideration, and to help 
prioritize future projects. This important work is 
helping the City determine the preferred timing, ap-
proximate cost and public support of a Parks Bond 
before a decision is made.

I encourage you to attend a public meeting of the 
Parks Bond Task Force if you’d like to learn more 
about the process and/or some the great projects 
that our community could pursue with adequate 
parks funding. Tuesday night Task Force meetings 
are scheduled at City Hall, 6 pm, on Jan. 14, Jan. 28, 
Feb. 11, Feb. 25 and Mar. 10. 

If you have questions, you can reach out to Mike 
McCarty, our Parks & Recreation Director, at 503-
570-1579 or mccarty@ci.wilsonville.or.us. Or, as 
always, you can share your thoughts with me or any 
member of City Council by phone, by mail or at an 
upcoming meeting of the City Council. 

We welcome your thoughts and ideas, and look 
forward to sharing more information in the near 
future. 

-Tim Knapp, Mayor

Public Works Director Recognized  
by Oregon Chapter of AWPA

Congratulations to The City of Wilsonville’s Public 
Works Director, Delora Kerber, the recipient of the 

2019 William A. Bowes Award. 
The highest award given by the Oregon chapter of the 

American Public Works Association (APWA), the Bowes 
Award was established in 1978 to recognize far-reaching 
positive impact on public works programs, services and/
or policies. 

Uniquely, the Bowes Award recipient is selected each 
year by the previous year’s winner. Kerber was selected to 
receive the honor by 2018 Bowes Award recipient Nikki 
Messenger, currently the City Manager for the City of 
Roseburg. 

“It didn’t take me long to decide she was the one,” 
Messenger said of Kerber, “Delora doesn’t just participate, 
she makes things happen.”

Kerber, the City’s Emergency Management Program 
lead, joined the City of Wilsonville in 2006.

Publishing Note:

The Boones Ferry Messenger is not being pub-
lished in February. The next issue is scheduled 

to arrive in mailboxes on or about March 1. 
To stay up-to-date on City news, sign up to have 

news releases emailed to your inbox. 
Sign up today at ci.wilsonville.or.us/subscribe.

New Online Map Provides Virtual Tour of Art in Wilsonville

Over the years, the City 
and other Wilsonville 

property owners have invest-
ed in art, providing aesthetic 
beauty, character and inspira-
tion to residents and visitors 
who encounter these works 
displayed throughout town.

The City Council values 
the City’s art collection, and 
recently tasked City staff with 
building an inventory and 
making the collection more 
accessible to anyone with an 
interest in visiting or learning 
more about the pieces dis-
played in Wilsonville.

City staff has accomplished 
this 2019-2021 Council Goal, 
and community members can now access the invento-
ry and view images of each piece on the City’s website, 
at ci.wilsonville.or.us/public-art.

A virtual tour was designed using an ArcGIS Story-
Map, which is accessible from desktop computers and 
mobile devices. The page provides a snapshot of where 
each piece is located, and includes photos and other 
details to allow community members and visitors to 
view images, learn about the work, or plan their own 
personalized art tour. 

The tour includes well known pieces, such as 
“Apachie,” the horse who stands in front of the Parks 
and Recreation Admin. Building. Lesser-known pieces 

are also featured, including the fountains designed by 
architect Robert Murase at the Water Treatment Plant.

The City’s GIS intern, Jayme Taylor, researched the 
project and took photographs of several pieces to pro-
vide a captivating tour, which can be updated as new 
pieces are added or discovered. 

To learn more or to suggest additional pieces to be 
included in the tour, contact Zoe Monahan, Assistant 
to the City Manager, monahan@ci.wilsonville.or.us, 
503-570-1503.

Also, you can share your thoughts about public art 
in Wilsonville at LetsTalkWilsonville.com.

The City’s new virtual art tour showcases several items at the at the Wilsonville Transit 
Center, including “Let’s Dance” and the Clock Tower.

City Adds Residential Food Scrap Recycling
Republic Services to Offer New Collection Services, Reduce Recycling Surcharge by 50%

The new year is bringing 
several new recycling-

collection services to Wil-
sonville homes and busi-
nesses, including food scrap collection for residential 
customers with yard debris bins. 

The City and Republic Services have reached an 
agreement to establish several new services and to 
reduce the monthly recycling surcharge by 50 percent. 
The City Council adopted the proposal in December, 
with phased implementation set to begin this year. 

“We’re in a unique and fortunate position to provide 
a higher level of service at no cost to residents or local 
businesses,” said Mayor Tim Knapp. “In fact, residents 
will actually see a small decrease in their monthly bill.”

The City’s Solid Waste Franchise Agreement with 
Republic Services, adopted by City Council in May 
2018, provided an opportunity for the City to review 
service rates after one year. The City commissioned 
an auditor with an expertise in solid-waste franchise 
finances to undertake the review, which showed that 

Republic Services’ operating margin had climbed well 
above the acceptable range of 8% to 12%. The new 
franchise agreement, which replaced a 30-year-old 
ordinance, was based on modern professional stan-
dards that exclude the inclusion of federal and state 
income taxes as a deductible expense by franchisee 
and provide for a five percent City franchise fee. 
Introducing new services and reducing the temporary 

recycling surcharge 
are intended to bring 
the operating margin 
within the target 
range. 

At the request of 
the City Council, 
City staff posted a 
survey on “Let’s Talk, 

Wilsonville!” to help determine which new collection 
services might be most popular among community 
members. More than 100 respondents ranked

Continued on page 2

“We’re in a unique and 
fortunate position to provide 
a higher level of service at 
no cost to residents or local 
businesses.” - Mayor Tim 
Knapp
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Smiles All Around at 
Library Fundraiser

Like Dolly, members of 
the Wilsonville Public 

Library Foundation had 
reason to smile following 
the community’s tre-
mendous support of the 
Library’s recent “Taste of 
Imagination” fundraiser.

The fourth annual 
wine-tasting event, held 
in November, raised 
money to support Library 
programs, including Dol-
ly Parton’s Imagination 
Library, which provides a 
book a month to children 
under 5.

Learn more or sign up for Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library at wilsonvillelibrary.org. To learn more about 
the Wilsonville Public Library Foundation, or to make a donation, visit wplf.org.

Visit our website for more events:
WilsonvilleLibrary.org

Upcoming Classes  
and Events

8200 SW Wilsonville Road
503-682-2744

WilsonvilleLibrary.org

The Library is closed:
Jan. 1, Jan. 20 & Feb. 17

Book Club
Thursday, Jan. 23, 6-8 pm
Thursday, Feb. 27, 6-8 pm

WilsonvilleLibrary.org/bookclub 

Book Notes Concerts
Saturday, Jan. 11, 2-3 pm
Saturday, Feb. 8, 2-3 pm

WilsonvilleLibrary.org/concerts 

English Class
All levels welcome! No registration required.

Thursdays, 11 am-12:30 pm
WilsonvilleLibrary.org/ESL 

Genealogy Club
Monday, Jan. 27, 1-2:30 pm

No meeting in February
WilsonvilleLibrary.org/GC

Great Books Discussion Group
Tuesday, Jan. 14, 6-8 pm
Tuesday, Feb. 11, 6-8 pm

WilsonvilleLibrary.org/GB

LEGO Night
Wednesday, Jan. 15, 6:30-7:30 pm
Wednesday, Feb. 19, 6:30-7:30 pm
WilsonvilleLibrary.org/lego

Early Release Day Programs
The Library offers 

free after-school 
programs for kids and 
teens on school early 
release days.

Kids in grades 3-5 
can get hands-on fun 
in “Science Zone,” 
Jan. 20 and Feb. 19, 1:30-2:30 pm.

Teens can enjoy video game tournaments, 
bead fusing and more, Jan. 20, Feb. 5 and  
Feb. 19, 4-6 pm.

WilsonvilleLibrary.org/kids 
WilsonvilleLibrary.org/teens

Profiles: Come Listen and Learn
Our free Profiles 

talks explore people, 
places and events 
that shape our lives. 
Presented by Dr. Bill 
Thierfelder. 

Upcoming events: 
•	 Sunday, Jan. 12, 1:30-3 pm:  

“Oh, the Places We’ve Been!”
•	 Sunday, Feb. 9, 1:30-3 pm:  

Toni Morrison

Adult Winter Reading Program
Read books and win 

prizes during the dark 
winter months. Prizes 
include an Amazon 
Kindle and “Dinner and 
a Movie.” 

The fun starts on 
Monday, Jan. 6. Pick up forms at the Library, or 
download them from our website.

WilsonvilleLibrary.org/AWRP

Enjoy Winter Programs for Kids
The Library’s free 

youth programs 
are back on Jan. 
6 with the return 
of Storytime, Baby 
Time, Toddler Time, 
and Play Group.

Enjoy stories, 
songs, puppets and 
more designed to 
help children get ready to begin reading.

Our youth programs meet on the following 
schedule:

Storytime
Tuesday evenings: 6:30-7 pm
Wednesday mornings: 10:30-11 am
Thursday mornings: 10:30-11 am

Baby Time
Friday mornings: 10:30-11:15 am

Toddler Time:
Tuesday mornings: 10-10:30 & 11-11:30 am

Play Group
Monday mornings, 10-11:30 am
For more information about our youth 

programs, contact Youth Services:  
caisse@wilsonvillelibrary.org, 503-570-1592.

WilsonvilleLibrary.org

City, Republic Services Adding New Collection Services
Continued from Page 1
residential composting at the top of the list, with Sty-
rofoam recycling a close second. 

Commercial wood-pallet collection and residential 
battery recycling were also considered, but both the 
City and Republic Services agreed that there were sig-
nificant impediments to successful implementation. 

Additionally, the City is working with Republic Ser-
vices to obtain as a public-benefit a credit towards the 
Public Works Department’s collection and disposal of 
street-sweepings and leaves from road sides and right-
of-ways. Implementation of this service is estimated 
to save the City $100,000 per year on current disposal 
costs of street-sweeping matter.
Recycling Surcharge Reduction

The reduction in the residential recycling surcharge, 
from $2.50/month to $1.25/month, is possible due to 
both higher operating margin and a bottoming-out 

of the recycled materials market that is beginning to 
recover. Commercial customers will also see a 50% cut 
in the recycling surcharge and can anticipate refunds/
credits totaling approximately $160,000 from Republic 
Services after the rate review discovered that an incor-
rect methodology was used to invoice businesses.

Republic Services has operated in Wilsonville since 
acquiring Allied Waste Systems in 2012. The hauler 
operates in 41 U.S. states and Puerto Rico. 

Locally, Republic Services conducts operations at 
the WRI waste/recycling transfer station at 10295 SW 
Ridder Rd. 

Location of this facility within Wilsonville city limits 
allows the City to receive a per-ton incentive by Metro 
to support Community Enhancement projects. 

For additional information, see wilsonville.or.us/
recycling.

New Recycling Collection Services  
Scheduled to Begin in 2020

Residential Food-Scraps Collection: Residential 
customers who have yard debris cart service will be 
able to add kitchen food scraps to the cart. This  pro-
gram is scheduled to launch in the spring. 

Styrofoam Collection/Recycling: Republic 
Services will set up a collection station at the WRI 
transfer facility for residents and commercial/indus-
trial customers to deposit clean Styrofoam packag-
ing for recycling. The program is expected to be 
available as early as March.

Bulky Waste Pick-up for ADA/Senior Citizens: 
Wilsonville seniors and residents with disability will 
be offered home pick-up of large/bulky waste items 
free of charge. This limited-duration program could 
begin as early as February.

Commercial/Industrial Fluorescent Tubes/Bat-
teries Box Mail-Back Service: For a limited time, 
beginning as early as March, local businesses would 
be to obtain at no charge “recycling box mail-back” 
service for 48-inch fluorescent tubes and batteries. 

Commercial Food-Scraps Collection Program: 
This Metro-mandated program starts in March 
2020 and requires the region’s greatest food-waste 
producers to separate food scraps from garbage for 
composting. This commercial food-scraps compost-
ing program is scheduled to expand over a three-
year period to encompass businesses of all sizes that 
generate food scraps.

Beginning soon, residential customers will be able to 
recycle food scraps in their yard debris bins.
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503-682-7790  RideSMART.com

Learn to Ride!
Mark your calendars now. SMART’S Learn to Ride Clinics are returning to primary and 
middle schools. There is no charge, but space is limited. Contact Griffin@ridesmart.com 
to reserve your spot. Learn more at ridesmart.com.

What’s Your Resolution? 
Have you set a goal to lose weight or become more active in 2020? There are many 
simple ways to incorporate physical activity into your day. Here are a few SMART ideas 
to help you reach your goal:

•	 For shorter trips, walk or bike: A one-hour bike ride burns about 500 calories.
•	 Ride the bus or train: By walking to and from their bus stops, transit commuters 

routinely enjoy more exercise than automobile commuters.
•	 Walk at lunch: Take a brisk 20-minute walk to recharge your batteries and burn extra 

calories. Walking revs-up your metabolism to help you feel more productive. 
Every step counts! Here’s to a healthy and happy New Year! 

Holiday Service Hours
 

New Year’s Day
Wednesday, Jan. 1

No Bus Service 
SMART offices closed

 
Martin Luther King Jr. Day

Monday, Jan. 20
Regular Bus Service 

SMART offices closed

Presidents Day
Monday, Feb. 17
Regular Bus Service 

SMART offices closed

Clackamas County Libraries Launch 
5th Annual Teen Art Contest

The Libraries in Clackamas 
County (LINCC) invite 

interested teens to submit 
original artwork for the fifth 
annual Teen Summer Reading 
Artwork contest. This year’s 
theme is “Imagine Your Story.”

Submissions are welcome until Jan. 31 from artists 
between the ages of 12 and 18 (or enrolled in grade 
6-12) at the time of submission. Entries must honor 
the theme and should be produced in color, without 
text.

“The LINCC Teen Art Contest is a favorite every 
year,” said Rebecca Mayer, Teen & Tween Librarian at 
the West Linn Public Library. “Not only does it give us 
a chance to honor the artistic skills and talents of our 
Clackamas County teens and promote the summer 
reading program, but it’s the perfect example of the 
many ways to tell a story.”

The winner of 
last year’s contest, 
themed “Universe 
of Stories,” was 
12-year-old Leala 
Tran of Happy Val-
ley. Her winning 
entry is pictured. 

Like last year, the 
winning design will 

be used by LINCC throughout the county for all sum-
mer reading promotional materials such as posters, 
forms, flyers and social media.

A $100 cash gift card will be awarded for first place; 
honorable mentions may also be recognized. 

For more information, complete contest rules and 
an entry form, visit lincc.org and click on “Library 
Events.” You can also obtain an entry form by visiting 
any of the 13 libraries in the county.

For more information, contact Fawn Dabrowiak, 
LINCC Member Services Librarian, 503-723-4915, 
fdabrowiak@lincc.org.

Draft of Equitable Housing Strategic Plan Nears Completion

City planners 
are continuing 

development of an 
Equitable Housing 
Strategic Plan to pro-
vide a clearer path to 
affordable housing for 
people of all house-
hold compositions, income ranges, ages and life stages. 
The plan’s development is being funded in part by a 
grant from Metro. 

Informed by stakeholder engagement activities 
throughout the summer and fall — including focus 
groups, interviews, interactive information boards, 
and surveys — a draft of the Equitable Housing Strate-
gic Plan is nearly complete. The plan will be available 
for review in mid-to-late January at ci.wilsonville.
or.us/housing. 

The Equitable Housing Task Force is holding its final 
meeting on Wednesday, Jan. 29, 4:30-6 pm, at City 

Hall, to review the draft plan and provide comment. 
The project team is sharing feedback from the City 
Council and additional stakeholder input to inform 
the discussion. 

On Wednesday, Feb. 12, at 6 pm at City Hall, the 
Planning Commission is scheduled to hold a work 
session to review 
and provide 
feedback on the 
draft plan, and to 
hear input from 
the project Task 
Force. 

Both meetings 
are open to the public. Public testimony may be pre-
sented for consideration by the Planning Commission 
at the beginning of the Feb. 12 meeting. 

For more information, or to provide additional 
input, contact Kimberly Rybold, Senior Planner, 503-
570-1583, rybold@ci.wilsonville.or.us. 

Equitable Housing Strategic Plan 
Task Force Meeting
Wed, Jan. 29, 4:30-6 pm
City Hall
Planning Commission Meeting
Wed, Feb. 12, 6 pm
City Hall

Willamette Water Supply Program Set to Add More Pipeline in Busy 2020

In 2020, construction continues throughout Port-
land’s westside suburbs on a project to develop 

a more resilient 
regional water 
supply. Several 
projects are taking place in Wilsonville to complete 
the grounding of a water pipeline that extends to 
Beaverton and Hillsboro.
Willamette Water Supply Program Update

Willamette Water Supply Program (WWSP) Wil-
sonville Area Pipeline Project design continues along 
SW Boeckman, 95th and Ridder Roads. WWSP staff 
and consultants will be reaching out to nearby busi-
nesses to gather information around shipping and 
traffic, conduct surveys and/or discuss easements. 
WWSP will share more information on the pipeline 
route with nearby property owners and businesses 
when design reaches 60% this spring. 

Pipeline South of Wilsonville Road
With construction activities underway, pedestri-

ans and bicyclists are advised to avoid Industrial 
Way between Wilsonville Rd. and the Willamette 
River. Construction vehicles heading north from the 
Willamette River Water Treatment Plant will utilize 
Industrial Way and Kinsman Roads. Signage will 
direct motorists around the construction zone to the 
path just east of Oak Leaf Mobile Home Park that 
connects Wilsonville Rd. to Arrowhead Creek Ln. 
Raw Water Facilities Contracting

Kiewit Infrastructure West Co., construction man-
ager/general contractor for the Raw Water Facilities 
Project in Wilsonville, is continuing work on their 
first contracting package. A first workshop was held 
in November. A second workshop is planned in 
Wilsonville in January. Visit ourreliablewater.org/
contracting-opportunities/ for information.
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Visit our website for more events:

City Grants Available to Support 
Tourism, Community Projects

Wilsonville Parks and Recreation is accepting ap-
plications for The Community Tourism Grant 

Program and the Community Opportunity Grant Pro-
gram, which together allocate $50,000 to local orga-
nizations to support projects that benefit community 
groups, residents and visitors to Wilsonville.

The Community Tourism Grant Program awards 
up to $25,000 annually to organizations that produce 
projects, programs or events that attract visitors. 
Funding comes from transient room taxes assessed 
on overnight lodging visitors. Tourism Grant applica-
tions are accepted until Friday, Feb. 7, after which the 
Tourism Promotion Committee reviews requests and 
determines awards. 

The Community Opportunity Grant Program pro-
vides $25,000 from the City’s general fund each year 
to support a wide range of local programs and projects 
that promote education, diversity, arts or community 
involvement in the city. The Parks and Recreation Ad-
visory Board reviews requests and distributes awards 
twice annually. Applications are due Friday, March 6.

In partnership with Clackamas County, a third grant 
source is available for projects and events designed to 
attract visitors to the community from throughout the 
region.

The Clackamas County Community Partnership 
Grant, in partnership with Clackamas County Tour-
ism, awards funding to local tourism projects that 
aim to increase the numbers of tourist visitors and the 
economic impact of tourism. Up to $15,000 is avail-
able for projects that increase overnight lodging stays 
in Clackamas County, bring visitors into communities 
from greater than 50 miles away to shop, dine, recre-
ate, take in arts or cultural offerings, or visit heritage 
sites and entice visitors to “linger longer.” The applica-
tion deadline is Thursday, Feb. 20.

For more information, visit WilsonvilleParksand 
Rec.com/GrantPrograms or contact Brian Steven-
son, Program Manager, at 503-570-1523, stevenson@
ci.wilsonville.or.us.

City Seeks Community Enhancement Project Nominations
Program Provides Funding for Wide Range of Community Improvement Projects

The Wilsonville-Metro Community Enhance-
ment Program, which provides funding for a 

wide array of community-led improvement projects, 
is accepting project 
nominations until 
Jan. 31. 

Eligible projects 
can improve the 
appearance or environmental quality of the com-
munity, increase reuse and recycling opportunities or 
improve recreational areas and programs. Any orga-
nization may nominate a Community Enhancement 
project by completing the following steps: 

1.	 Contact Zoe Monahan to set up a preliminary 
discussion to discuss project eligibility.

2.	 Submit the nomination form, available at 
ci.wilsonville.or.us/CEP, by Jan. 31.

Proposals are to be evaluated by the Wilsonville-
Metro Community Enhancement Committee, which 
includes Mayor Tim Knapp, City Councilor Joann 
Linville, four appointed community members and 
Metro Councilor Craig Dirksen. The committee ex-
pects to announce award recipients in early spring.

Funded by a per-ton charge on biodegradable 
solid-waste, the Community Enhancement Program 
is provided to all cities with a waste-transfer facility, 
including the Willamette Resources Inc. facility in 
Wilsonville operated by Republic Services. 

More than $30,000 in community enhancement 
funds are available to support projects that “rehabili-
tate and enhance” areas within Wilsonville city limits. 
Funded projects must start after July 1, 2020, and 
completed within two years. Community Enhance-
ment Project goals can include:

•	 Improving the appearance or environmental 
quality of the community.

•	 Reducing the amount or toxicity of waste and 
increase reuse and recycling opportunities.

•	 Upgrading property owned or operated by a 
nonprofit organization.

•	 Preserving or enhancing wildlife habitat, riparian 
zones, wetlands, forest lands, and/or improving 
the public awareness and access.

•	 Expanding recreational areas and programs.
•	 Benefiting underserved populations.
Project funded in recent years include the Graham 

Oaks Pedestrian Crossing Improvements, the Me-
morial Park dog park relocation, the “Bee Stewards” 
pollinator improvement project and many others.

The City’s public engagement website, “Let’s Talk, 
Wilsonville!”, includes a Community Enhancement 
“ideas board” where community members may sug-
gest projects that meet the above criteria. 

For more information, contact Zoe Monahan, 
project coordinator, at 503-570-1503; monahan@
ci.wilsonville.or.us.

Community Enhancement 
Project Submission Deadline
Fri, Jan. 31
ci.wilsonville.or.us/CEP

The City’s “Bee Stewards” pollinator project was funded through the City’s Community Enhancement Program.

Visit our website for more events:
WilsonvilleParksandRec.com

Upcoming Classes  
and Events

Parks & Rec Administration
29600 SW Park Pl.

503-783-7529

Community Center
7965 SW Wilsonville Rd.

503-682-3727

WilsonvilleParksandRec.com

Beginning Tai Chi Chih
Ages 18+

Wednesdays, Jan. 8-Feb 26  
(no class Jan. 22, Jan. 29)

10:55-11:55 am
Community Center

Course #: 9271
$40

Mama and Baby Yoga
Ages 16+

Saturdays, Jan. 11-Feb. 29
10:30-11:45 am

Community Center Rooms 2/3
Course #: 9339

$65
Conversations that Grow

Ages 18+
Tuesdays, Jan. 14-March 17  

(no class 2/4 or 3/3)
6:30-8 pm

Parks and Rec. Admin
Course #: 9396

$20
Skyhawks Basketball Camp

Ages 4-7
Saturdays, Jan. 25-Feb. 29

9-9:45 am
Boones Ferry Primary (Fauna Gym)

Course #: SSA114629
Register at Skyhawks.com

$69

Winter/Spring Registration is Open!
Registration for the 

Winter and Spring session 
of classes and programs is 
now open! Programs for all 
ages can be viewed and 
registered for online at 
WilsonvilleParksand 
Rec.com. This season, 
don’t miss The Daddy 
Daughter Dance, Com-
munity Egg Hunt, Spring 
Break Camps, No School 
Day Camps or W.E.R.K day. New programs include 
Sticky Slime Science, Prenatal Yoga, Sourdough 
Bread Workshops, and more!

Breathe! 
Are you looking for ways to mediate stressful events 

in your life? Maybe you would like to increase internal 
calmness or concentrate more efficiently? This class 
will teach the physiological components of breathing 
and most importantly, you will learn how to breathe 
correctly. This is not a meditation class, but you will 
learn basic breathing exercises that include some 
meditation. 

Participants must be able to lie on the floor on their 
stomach for at least 5 minutes and have no major 
medical pathologies in their breathing. Please bring a 
yoga mat or something to lay on. 

Classes will run on Wednesdays from 2/12 to 3/18 
from 12:20-1 pm at the Community Center. Cost for 
the class is $25, Pre-register with Course # 9261 at 
WilsonvilleParksandRec.com

New Girls Teen Book Club Debuts Jan. 16
“Prose before Bros” is a teen book club for those 

who identify as fabulous females, ages 14-17! Each 
month features a different book. We’ll gather twice 
a month to discuss our thoughts, chat, and sip tea 
or coffee. A list of discussion questions is emailed to 
readers at the beginning of the month.

Books are not provided; please purchase your own 
copy or check one out at the library.

See below for the monthly lineup, meeting dates, 
and course #’s. Cost for each course is $5; readers 
must pre-register. The group meets at 5:30 pm at the 
Parks and Rec. Admin building. 

January: 	 “It’s Kind of a Funny Story,”  
		  by Ned Vizzini

		  Jan. 16, Jan. 30 (Course #9368)
February: 	 “Children of Blood & Bone,”  

		  by Tomi Adeyemi
		  Feb. 12, Feb. 26 (Course #9369)
March: 	 “Eleanor & Park,”  

		  by Rainbow Rowell
		  Mar. 12, Mar. 26 (Course #9370)
April: 	 “The Smell of Other People’s Houses,” 

		  by Bonnie-Sue Hitchcock
		  Apr. 15, Apr. 29 (Course #9371)

Interested in Volunteer Opportunities?
Stay up to date with Parks and Rec. volunteer 

opportunities: join our Facebook volunteer page! 
@P&R Volunteer Page
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Take Extra Care Behind Wheel When Bad Weather Hits

When winter weather arrives, I wish I could just 
suggest you drive south 

until you see palm trees, but that 
wouldn’t be prudent. So let’s start 
the New Year brushing up our tips 
for driving in severe weather, espe-
cially snow and ice.  

The best advice I can give you is 
not to drive at all if you can avoid 
it. Stay home or take public transit; 
SMART buses are equipped with 
chains, when necessary, to deliver 
passengers safely. 

When driving is your only suitable option, please 
use extreme care, and take these extra precautions 
before you get underway. 

•	 Visit TripCheck.com for up-to-date travel and 
road conditions.

•	 Clear all snow and ice from the windows and 
hood to maximize visibility.

•	 Check your gas gauge; fill your tank before you 
go too far. 

•	 Prepare an emergency kit to remain safe and 
warm in the event you get stuck or stranded. 

•	 Carry chains that fit your vehicle’s tires; practice 
chaining up ahead of time. 

Once behind the wheel, remember to allow extra 
travel time when going to a time-sensitive appoint-

ment; you’re likely to encounter delays. Remain alert 
and prepared for black ice, which can appear at any 
time. 

Also, remember the following:
•	 Avoid tailgating. For every 10 miles per hour you 

are traveling, leave at least one car length.
•	 If you have to pull over for any reason, use the 

right-hand shoulder and remain as far away from 
traffic as possible.

•	 During nighttime driving, your vision may be 
impaired slightly. Drive defensively and at a safe 
distance.

•	 Call 9-1-1 to report drivers who appear to be 
intoxicated.

If you install chains, put them on in a safe and level 
area, wear a waterproof tarp to keep dry, and keep 
children and pets safe in the car. Shortly after installa-
tion, pull over in a safe place to check and re-tighten 
your tire chains to ensure they fit snuggly. Stop imme-
diately and pull over if a chain fails or comes loose.

Don’t drive faster than 30 miles per hour when 
using chains. Accelerate and decelerate slowly. Avoid 
spinning or locking your wheels.

Be safe out there, and please share these road safety 
tips with new drivers in your home. 

Wishing you and your family has a safe and pros-
perous new year.

Robert Wurpes, Chief of Police

POLICE CHIEF’S CORNER

Police Chief  
Rob Wurpes

Priority 1 • Priority 2 • Priority 3 • ODOT 

City Snow Plowing Routes
Plowing of these designated roadways occurs after the 
accumulation of two or more inches of snow. During 
inclement weather, streets may close for safety reasons.

Winterize Your Home to Avoid Costly Water Leaks
As temperatures drop this winter, remem-

ber that taking a few simple precautions 
around your home can prevent frozen water 
pipes … and the costly property damage 
from the water leaks that may result.

When water freezes, it expands. If the 
temperature of your pipes drops below 32 
degrees, even for a short period, the risk of a 
leak increases. 

For starters, know where your main water-
line shut-off valve is before problems arise. 
Depending on the age of your home, the 
valve could be inside the garage, crawlspace, 
laundry room or in your yard, underground. 
Some homes do not have a shut-off valve. 

If you turn on your faucet and nothing comes out, 
your pipes may be frozen. If you hear water or have 
reason to believe your pipe has split, shut off your 
water immediately. Otherwise, try to thaw pipes using 
a hair dryer on low setting. Wave the warm air back 
and forth along the pipe, not on one spot. Never use 
a torch or open flame, which could cause the pipe to 
burst or set the house on fire. 

Checking your water 
meter can be an effec-
tive way of checking 
for leaks. If the low 
flow dial is turning or, 
if numbers are mov-
ing while you are not 
intentionally using 

water, shut off your water. You may have a water leak. 
Monitor your water bill. High water consumption with 
no changes to your usage habits can be a good indica-
tor that something is wrong.

Preventative maintenance is the best way to avoid 
problems. Follow these winterization tips, especially 
when extreme weather is forecast:

Inside Your Home
•	 Keep the temperature in your home at 55 degrees 

or higher
•	 Open cupboard doors below sinks to allow warm 

air to circulate 
•	 Insulate pipes in unheated areas (crawl space, 

garage, outside, etc.)
•	 Run a small trickle of water from a faucet during 

extreme cold. (a 100-cubic-foot unit of water costs 
$3.44, much less than the cost of fixing a leak.)

Outside Your Home
•	 Cover crawl space vents around the exterior of 

your home.
•	 Disconnect hoses and cover hose bibs.
•	 Shut off irrigation systems and drain the lines so 

no standing water remains in the pipes.
If you believe you may have a water leak, call the 

Utility Billing Department at 503-570-1610; the City 
will dispatch a water crew member to help determine 
whether you have a leak. For more information on 
common leaks and meter checks, visit ci.wilsonville.
or.us/utility-billing/page/water-leak-information

Covering exposed hose bibbs is one easy way to reduce your chance of 
suffering a burst water pipe during severe winter weather.

If the temperature of your 
pipes drops below 32 
degrees, even for a short 
period, the risk of a leak 
increases. 

“With the rate at which Wilsonville is 
growing, why do we not have our own 
police department?” - Kendra

The Clackamas County Sheriff ’s Office continues 
to provide a great benefit to the Wilsonville 
community. The partnership, which dates nearly 
50 years, affords the City access to an array of law 
enforcement services — a K9 unit, SWAT, Dive and 
Marine Unit, Hostage Negotiation, among others — 
that are not typically available to a city of our size. 
The model is cost-effective, yet still provides the 
City with the latitude to increase staffing levels, as 
needed, when there is an increase in the demand for 
police services. 

Heard any strange rumors?  
Have a burning question about Wilsonville? 

If you’re stumped, just ask us!
 

Visit the City’s public engagement  
website to submit your question and to  

provide input on every current City project.

LetsTalkWilsonville.com

TVF&R’s Tips for a Safer 2020

With New Year’s 
resolutions on 

everyone’s mind, now’s a 
perfect time to commit to 
safety steps that can help 
you and your family in 
2020, and also save you 
time and money by avoiding winter-related damage to 
your home or business.

Our crews typically see an increase in outdoor-relat-
ed injuries near the first of the year. To minimize your 
risk of personal injury, keep the following in mind:

•	 Remain aware. We see an increase in slip and fall 
injuries this time of year.

•	 Be extra careful on icy surfaces around your home 
— use kitty litter or sand to increase traction.

•	 Dress appropriately for outdoor activity; layer 
items and wear hats, gloves and waterproof boots.

•	 Remember that the windchill factor can often 
lower the temperature by several degrees.

•	 Avoid travel when the weather service issues 
storm advisories.

•	 If you travel, make sure someone knows where 
you are going, when you expect to arrive and the 
route you plan to take.

•	 Pack extra water, food, blankets and clothing in 
case of an unexpected emergency or delay.

At home, there are also steps you can take to ensure 
your safety this winter.

•	 Have your home heating system serviced profes-
sionally to make sure that it is clean, working 
properly and ventilated to the outside.

•	 If you are heating with wood, inspect and clean 
fireplaces and chimneys.

•	 Always discard ashes in a metal container away 
from combustible materials. 

•	 Check your smoke alarms to ensure they are 
working properly.

•	 Prevent carbon monoxide (CO) emergencies by 
installing a CO alarm in your home.

Also, we recommend you take a few moments to 
familiarize yourself with the water shut off for your 
home/business, as TVF&R firefighters respond to 
frequent calls about bursting water pipes that begin 
flowing water. Businesses and homeowners suffer 
thousands of dollars in damage because they don’t 
know how to stop the water from flowing.

Knowing how to shut off your water and calling a 
professional can prevent significant damage to your 
home. Also, don’t forget to insulate exposed water 
pipes in the garage and cover outdoor water spigots.

During region-wide weather events, first responders 
must prioritize their response to life-safety incidents. 

Visit tvfr.com for more winter safety tips.



6 – The Boones Ferry Messenger	 City of WilsonvilleJanuary/February 2020

City Says Thanks, Goodbye to Two 
Departing Planning Commissioners

December’s Planning Commission meeting 
marked the end of the line for two long-time 

commissioners, Peter Hurley and Eric Postma, whose 
terms have expired. 

Between them, Hurley and Postma provided more 
than 25 years of volunteer service to the community 
on City boards and commissions. Each served on the 
Development Rewiew Board (DRB) before appoint-
ment to the Planning Commission in 2011. 

City staff showered praise on the departing com-
missioners as their final meeting neared conclusion. 

“Both Peter and Eric have given selflessly of them-
selves for the betterment of the community that they 
love,” said Community Development Director Chris 
Neamtzu. “They both have very full work lives and 
wonderful families filled with tons of activities, yet 
somehow they find time to give back.”

Added Planning Director Miranda Bateschell: 
“We’ve worked through a lot of projects together, 

often difficult. I want to thank you for your honesty, 
your commitment and for standing up for what you 
believe to be best for the community.”

Notable Actions: City Boards and Commissions
City Council Action What it Means
Dec. 2 Council adopted on first reading an 

ordinance that updates the City Build-
ing Code to provide local regulatory 
guidance for the administration of 
state building codes, among other 
changes.

The revision, made necessary after recent state 
legislation, ensures that consistent, accepted safety 
standards remain in place for all City structures.

Dec. 2 Council approved a contract with 
OBEC Consulting Engineers for 
nearly $1.4 million to provide sur-
veying, design, permitting, acquisi-
tion support and public engagement 
services to launch the I-5 Pedestrian 
Bridge Project.

The bike/pedestrian connection between the west-
side and the Town Center area is a key component of 
the Transportation System Plan and the Wilsonville 
Town Center Plan, serving as a catalyst for a vibrant 
mixed-use district.

Dec. 2 Council approved a contract with 
Wallis Engineering, PLCC, that pro-
vides nearly $250,000 to fund design 
and engineering services for 2020 
Street Maintenance.

Scheduled road repairs include the rehabilitation of 
the Town Center Loop roadway and the portion of 
Elligsen Rd. east of Parkway Ave.

Nov. 18 Council designated Council President 
Kristin Akervall as the City’s 2020 
representative on the Water Intake Fa-
cilities Commission, with Councilor 
Ben West serving as alternate.

The Commission is responsible for oversight of the 
management and operation of the Willamette Intake 
Facilities (“Intake Facilities”) in a prudent, economic 
and efficient manner.

Stay Informed
•Sign up to receive City news: 
•Follow City of Wilsonville: 
	 Facebook, Nextdoor and Twitter
•Watch City Council meetings: 
	 Online: ci.wilsonville.or.us/WilsonvilleTV
	 Comcast/Xfinity: Channel 30
	 Frontier: Channel 32

I-5 Pedestrian Bridge Design Project 
Scheduled to Begin in February

In February, the City is begin-
ning work to design the I-5 

Pedestrian Bridge and Town 
Center Gateway Plaza, a long-
range project to connect neigh-
borhoods and locations bisected 
by Interstate 5.

The new bridge would provide safe, efficient travel 
over the Interstate for cyclists and pedestrians, and 
provide an important connection from the Wilsonville 
Transit Center to the Town Center Loop. 

“Wilsonville is split into east and west, with lim-
ited connections between,” said Zach Weigel, Capital 
Projects Engineering Manager. “The bridge will link 
neighborhoods and aid commuters by providing a 
direct connection from SMART Central and the WES 
to employment centers and eastside communities.”

The proposed bridge would extend from the west-
side — at Boones Ferry Rd. and Barber St. — over the 
Interstate to a new eastside plaza to be built at Town 
Center Loop. The project supports a Council goal, and 

is an early step in the 
implementation of the 
recently-adopted Town 
Center Master Plan. 

“A key feature of the 
Town Center Plan is 
a chain of trails, cycle 
tracks, small plazas and 
green spaces through 
Town Center that con-

nect Town Center Park and Memorial Park to the 
I-5 Pedestrian Bridge,” Planning Director Miranda 
Bateschell said. “The bridge is a critical step toward 
achieving the community’s vision for an accessible 
downtown community gathering place.”

A Metro Regional Flexible Fund grant of $1.55 mil-
lion is funding the project, which will yield a “shovel-
ready” design that allows construction to begin 
quickly after a funding source is secured. 

Project leaders are still finalizing public outreach 
activities, which will include a survey and a Febru-
ary public event with the project team (date, time 
and location TBD). Community input is helping the 
project team to identify preferred design elements and 
to determine the look and feel of both the bridge and 
plaza.

Public engagement activities are being posted at 
“Let’s Talk, Wilsonville!”, the City’s public engagement 
website, as they become available. To sign up for up-
dates, complete a survey or learn more about meetings 
and other activities, visit LetsTalkWilsonville.com. 

For additional information, contact Zach Weigel, 
Capital Projects Engineering Manager, at 503-570-
1565, weigel@ci.wilsonville.or.us.

Outgoing Planning Commissioners Peter Hurley (second from left) and Eric Postma (third from left) were recognized at 
the December meeting. Community Development Director Chris Neamtzu and Planning Director Miranda Bateschell 
presented Hurley and Postma with plaques, lauding the “dynamic duo” for a combined 25 years of volunteer service.

From left: 2019 Planning Commissioners Ron Heberlein, 
Simon Springall, Peter Hurley, Eric Postma, Kamran 
Mesbah, Jerry Greenfield. Not pictured: Phyllis Millan. 

“The bridge will link 
neighborhoods and aid 
commuters by providing 
a direct connection from 
SMART Central and 
the WES to employment 
centers and eastside 
communities.”

Wilsonville-area Service Providers 
Telephone Directory

Wilsonville City Hall		  503-682-1011
Building Permits			   503-682-4960
24-Hour Inspection Requests	 503-682-4159
Municipal Court / Traffic Citations	 503-570-1587
Tree Removal Permits		  503-682-4960
Water/Sewer Bills		  503-570-1610
Zoning/Setbacks 			  503-682-4960
Additional City Service Providers
Community Center 		  503-682-3727 
Parks & Recreation		  503-783-7529
Public Works			   503-682-4092
Water Feature Hotline		  503-685-6356
SMART Transit 			   503-682-7790 
Wilsonville Library		  503-682-2744
Public Health & Safety	
Emergencies			   9-1-1
Wilsonville Police Department	 503-655-8211
Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue	 503-649-8577
Mental Health Crisis (Clackamas)	 503-655-8585
Mental Health Crisis (Washington)	 503-291-9111
Senior Loneliness Line		  503-200-1633
Community Sharing/Food Bank 	 503-682-6939 
Residential Service Providers
CenturyLink (communications)	 866-421-0662
Comcast (communications)	 800-266-2278
Frontier (communications)		 855-801-3655
Northwest Natural Gas		  503-226-4211
Portland General Electric		  503-228-6322 
Republic Services (waste/recycling)	 503-682-3900
WLWV District School District	 503-673-7000
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Wilsonville’s State Legislators to Convene for Short Legislative Session

The Oregon Legislative Assembly convenes Feb. 3 for the 35-day “short” session held during even-numbered 
years. The City of Wilsonville’s representation in both State legislative bodies is split, with the Willamette 

River serving as the dividing line. The City is served by House Districts 26 and 51 and Senate Districts 13 and 
26. Following the November election, the following elected officials represent Wilsonville in the 2019 legislative 
session:

North of the Willamette River
House District 26 
Representative Courtney Neron (Wilsonville)
Phone: 503-986-1426
Web: oregonlegislature.gov/neron 
Mail: 900 Court St NE, H-281, Salem, OR 97301
E-mail: Rep.CourtneyNeron@oregonlegislature.gov

Senate District 13 
Senator Kim Thatcher (Keizer)
Phone: 503-986-1713
Web: oregonlegislature.gov/thatcher 
Mail: 900 Court St NE, S-307, Salem, OR, 97301
E-Mail: Sen.KimThatcher@oregonlegislature.gov

South of the Willamette River (Charbonneau)
House District 39; House Minority Leader
Representative Christine Drazan (Oregon City)
Phone: 503-986-1439
Web: oregonlegislature.gov/drazan
Mail: 900 Court St NE, H-388, Salem, OR 97301
E-mail: Rep.ChristineDrazan@oregonlegislature.gov

Senate District 20 
Senator Alan Olsen (Canby)
Phone: 503-986-1720
Web: oregonlegislature.gov/olsen 
Mail: 900 Court St NE, S-425, Salem, OR, 97301
E-mail: Sen.AlanOlsen@oregonlegislature.gov

Rep. Neron Sen. Thatcher Rep. Drazan Sen. Olsen

Briefs

One Happy Holiday
A tip of Santa’s cap to Wilsonville’s Parks and Recreation Department, which spread a  

ho-ho-whole lot of holiday cheer throughout Wilsonville this holiday season. Thanks 
to the many who supported annual Toy Drive by donating new unwrapped toys (right) for 
distribution by Toy & Joy/Compassion in Action of Clackamas County. Also a big thank 
you to everyone who attended the Community Tree Lighting (below, below right). 

Willamette Falls Locks Commission Advances Corporation Concept 

In December, members of the Willamette Falls Locks 
Commission voted unanimously to recommend 

to the Oregon Legislative Assembly to form a public 
corporation to take 
over ownership and 
control of the Locks. 

Located between 
West Linn and Or-
egon City, the Locks were opened in 1873 to provide 
passage around the Willamette Falls to facilitate com-
merce on the Willamette River. The Locks were closed 
due to deterioration of key components in 2011 by the 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, which seeks to dispose 
of the Locks either through transfer to another entity 
or permanent closure. 

In order to determine if the Locks could be repaired 

and reopened, the legislature created the 
Commission in 2017 with members that 
include legislators, businesses, state agencies 
and local governments; the City of Wilson-
ville is represented by City Councilor Joann 
Linville. 

Wilsonville has one of the few remain-
ing commercial businesses, Wilsonville 
Concrete and Marine Industrial LLC, that 
has utilized the Locks for decades to move 
barges of aggregate and other commodities 
on the river rather than by truck on local roads. The 
Legislature is expected to consider forming a public 
corporation and funding for capital repairs of the 
Locks during the February 2020 legislative session.

Councilor Joann Linville (third from left) represents the City of Wilsonville 
on the Willamette Falls Locks Commission.

OIT Medical Science Program Graduates 42

In December, 42 stu-
dents graduated from 

the Medical Laboratory 
Science (MLS) at the Wilsonville campus of Oregon 
Institute of Technology. 

MLS specialists provide laboratory information and 
services needed for the diagnosis and treatment of dis-
ease. OIT operates the only four-year degree program 
in the state, boasting a job placement rate of nearly 
100 percent within six months of graduation. Gradu-
ates earn average starting salaries of $57,000 and are 
employed at virtually every medical lab in Oregon. 

 The MLS program 
prepares students with an 
intensive curriculum, strong 
in biology and chemistry 
emphases; labs that include 
analysis of human samples 
on the latest equipment; and 
a four-month, 40-hour-a-
week externship at one of 
more than 60 medical facili-

ties that partner with Oregon Tech.
The highly-competitive program admits only 50 

students a year. Attrition rates are less than 2 percent.
MLS graduates have a wide field of employment 

from which to choose and can be found working as 
medical laboratory generalists in hospitals, clinics or 
commercial laboratories; as specialists in areas such as 
microbiology, hematology, molecular biology/DNA, 
immunology, stem cell/bone marrow labs; or as qual-
ity management specialists in hospitals or industry 
operations such as pharmaceuticals. 

For more information, visit oit.edu.
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JANUARY
1	 Wed	 •	New Year’s Day 

City offices closed

3	 Fri	 •	First Friday Films 
6 pm, Wilsonville Library

6	 Mon	 •	City Council at City Hall 
5 pm-Work Session, 7 pm-Meeting

7	 Tue	 •	Municipal/Traffic Court 
5 pm, City Hall

		  •	TVF&R Volunteer Open House 
6-9 pm, Station 50 (Tigard)

8	 Wed	 •	Planning Commission 
6 pm, City Hall

11	 Sat	 •	Book Notes Concert w/J.J. Gregg 
2 pm, Wilsonville Library

13	 Mon	 •	DRB Panel A 
6 pm, City Hall

14 Tue	 •	Parks Bond Task Force 
6 pm, City Hall

20 Mon	 •	Martin Luther King Jr. Day observed 
City offices closed

21	 Tue	 •	Municipal/Traffic Court 
5 pm, City Hall 

22	 Wed	 •	Library Board Meeting 
6:30 pm, Wilsonville Library

23	 Thu	 •	City Council at City Hall 
5 pm-Work Session, 7 pm-Meeting

27	 Mon	 •	DRB Panel B 
6 pm, City Hall 

28	 Tue	 •	Parks Bond Task Force 
6 pm, City Hall

		  •	History Pub 
6:30 pm, McMenamins’ Old Church

29	 Wed	 •	Equitable Housing Task Force Meeting 
City Hall, 4:30-6 pm

30	 Thu	 •	Wilsonville HS Thespian Showcase 
Wilsonville High School, 7 pm

31	 Fri	 •	Wilsonville HS Thespian Showcase 
Wilsonville High School, 7 pm

FEBRUARY
3	 Mon	 •	City Council at City Hall 

5 pm-Work Session, 7 pm-Meeting 

4	 Tue	 •	Municipal/Traffic Court 
5 pm, City Hall 

7	 Fri	 •	First Friday Films 
6 pm, Wilsonville Library

10	 Mon	 •	DRB Panel A 
6:30 pm, City Hall 

11	 Tue	 •	Parks Bond Task Force 
6 pm, City Hall

12	 Wed	 •	Planning Commission 
6 pm, City Hall

17	 Mon	 •	Presidents’ Day 
City offices closed

18	 Tue	 •	Municipal/Traffic Court 
5 pm, City Hall 

20	 Thu	 • City Council at City Hall 
5 pm-Work Session, 7 pm-Meeting

24	 Mon	 •	DRB Panel B 
6 pm, City Hall 

25	 Tue	 •	Parks Bond Task Force 
6 pm, City Hall

		  •	History Pub 
6:30 pm, McMenamin’s Old Church

26	 Wed	 •	Library Board Meeting 
6:30 pm, Wilsonville Library

28	 Fri	 •	Daddy Daughter Dance 
7-9 pm, Community Center

29	 Sat	 •	Heart of Gold Dinner & Auction 
Wilsonville Holiday Inn, 5:30-9 pm

Tim Knapp
Mayor

knapp@ci.wilsonville.or.us

Joann Linville 
City Councilor

linville@ci.wilsonville.or.us 

Ben West
City Councilor

west@ci.wilsonville.or.us

Charlotte Lehan
City Councilor

lehan@ci.wilsonville.or.us 

The City Council usually convenes on the first and third Monday of the month at City Hall, with work session generally 
starting at 5 pm and meeting at 7 pm. Meetings are broadcast live on Comcast/Xfinity Ch. 30 and Frontier Ch. 32 and are 
replayed periodically. Meetings are also available to stream live or on demand at ci.wilsonville.or.us/WilsonvilleTV. 
Public comment is welcome at City Council meetings.

City Manager  
Bryan Cosgrove
503-570-1504 
cosgrove@ci.wilsonville.or.us

Wilsonville City Hall 
29799 SW Town Center Loop E 
Wilsonville, OR 97070 
Phone: 503-682-1011 
Fax: 503-682-1015
Web: ci.wilsonville.or.us 
E-mail: info@ci.wilsonville.or.us 

Wilsonville City Council

City Council: 503-570-1501; council@ci.wilsonville.or.us
Police Non-Emergency Dispatch: 503-655-8211

Kristin Akervall
City Council President
akervall@ci.wilsonville.or.us 

City Calendar

All dates and times are tentative; check the  
City’s online calendar for schedule changes at  
ci.wilsonville.or.us.

Rotary Honors ‘Stars of Giving’  
at 2019 Heart of Gold Celebration

The 19th annual Wilson-
ville Rotary Club Heart 

of Gold Dinner and Auction 
is scheduled for Sat., Feb. 
29, 5:30-9 pm, at Wilsonville 
Holiday Inn. 

A silent auction opens at 
5:30 pm, with the dinner, 
awards and live auction following at 7 pm. 

The Heart of Gold Dinner and Auction celebrates 
Wilsonville’s volunteers and the Rotary’s many ser-
vice projects. The event recognizes one individual 
or couple chosen for Wilsonville’s highest volunteer 
honor — the First Citizen Award. Finalists are to be 
announced in January.

The theme for this year’s event is “20/20 Vision for 
Service,” recognizing those who give their time and 
resources to help make Wilsonville a better place.

Since 2002, 
the Rotary Club 
has honored 23 
‘Wilsonville First 
Citizen’ recipients 
at the annual Heart 

of Gold celebration. Last year’s recipient was John 
Budiao. 

Tickets are $60 per individual, $120 per couple or 
$480 per table of eight and are available for purchase 
online at WilsonvilleHeart.com. You can also pur-
chase $50 raffle tickets for a chance to win three-night 
stay in New Orleans.

Proceeds from the annual Heart of Gold event sup-
port Rotary’s local and international service projects. 

Wilsonville Rotary Club  
Heart of Gold Dinner/Auction
Sat, Feb. 29, 5:30-9 pm
Wilsonville Holiday Inn 
25425 SW 95th Ave.

A Look Ahead to Spring Events

Winter chill will soon depart, so get these key 
spring dates on your calendars. Look for 

more details in future issues of the BFM.
•	 Community Garden Registration: Thursday, 

Apr. 2, 8 am
•	 Heritage Tree Dedication: Friday, Apr. 10 
•	 Community Egg Hunt: Saturday, Apr. 11, 10 

am
•	 WERK Day: Saturday, Apr. 25
For a complete listing of upcoming City events, 

visit ci.wilsonville.or.us/calendar

TVF&R Seeks Fire Service Volunteers

Tualatin Valley Fire 
& Rescue is seek-

ing people willing to 
donate time to serve as 
volunteers. This oppor-
tunity gives individuals a 
chance to be part of the 
fire district’s mission to create safer communities. 

TVF&R is holding a Volunteer Interest Open House 
on Tuesday, Jan. 7, 6 
to 9 pm, at Station 50 
in Tigard, 12617 SW 
Walnut St.

For more informa-
tion about TVF&R’s volunteer program or to apply, 
visit tvfr.com/careers. Applications will be accepted 
through Jan. 12.

TVF&R Volunteer Open House
Tue, Jan. 7, 6-9 pm
TVF&R Station 50
12617 SW Walnut St., Tigard

Wilsonville High School Thespians to 
Host Two Winter Stage Productions

Wilsonville High 
School is gear-

ing up for two winter 
stage shows at the WHS 
Auditorium. 
Night On Broadway
A Thespian  
Competition Showcase
Directed by Jason Katz 
and John Fitzgerald

Support Wilsonville High School thespians on Jan. 
30-31, 7 pm, as they present their 2020 competitive 
drama pieces to the public before taking them to the 
Feb. 1 Regional Thespian Competition. 

The Night On Broadway showcase includes small 
and large group musical theatre numbers, solo and 
duet musical theatre numbers, acting scenes and 
monologues. Recommended for ages 13 and up. $5 
suggested donation at the door.
The Imaginary Invalid
Directed By John Fitzgerald

Monsieur Argan, a chronic hypochondriac, will 
go to any length to marry his daughter off to a doc-
tor. Of course, his daughter has other ideas. French 

playwright Molière’s 
classic skewering of the 
medical profession will 
leave the audiences in 
stitches. 

The Imaginary 
Invalid runs Feb. 27-29 
and Mar. 5-7, 7 pm. 
This show is recom-

mended for ages 12 and up. Tickets can be purchased 
at WildcatDrama.com.

Daddy Daughter Dance Returns on Feb. 28

This year’s Daddy Daughter Dance is Friday, Feb. 28, 7-9 pm at the 
Community Center with a “Masquerade Ball” theme.

Always a hit, this event offers a whole lot more than dancing dads. 
The evening features a photo booth, prizes, cake and few other surpris-
es from Parks & Recreation staff. 

The cost is just $15 per person. Pre-registration is highly encouraged. 
Visit wilsonvilleparksandrec.com and search for course #9303.

Night on Broadway
Thespian Showcase  
Jan. 30-31, 7 pm
The Imaginary Invalid
Feb. 27-29, Mar. 5-7, 7 pm
Wilsonville HS Auditorium 
6800 SW Wilsonville Rd.


